Saturday, March 8, 2025

WEEKLY MESSAGE OF THE VIRGIN MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED AT THE MARIAN CENTER OF AURORA, PAYSANDU, URUGUAY, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE JESÚS

Dear children,

While the silent and imperceptible Light of Aurora prepares itself to spiritually and internally accompany the impulses that Christ will give in the upcoming Sacred Week, I also invite you to prepare yourselves internally so that, at the close of the task of the Sacred Hearts, your consciences may make a synthesis of the impulses that you have received in recent times.

As a Mother, who accompanies you and listens to you, I would like My children to show themselves mature and responsible after all the Instructions that have been received so that, in the next cycle, the Plan of Rescue of Christ may be fulfilled as foreseen by the Creator.

The disciples of Christ must position and prepare themselves, through all that has been learned, so that the Hierarchy may continue to delineate and build that which is in the Divine Plan as contemplated.

Meanwhile, dear children, may the light of prayer guide you and show you the way forward.

I am with you.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother, the Virgin Mary, Rose of Peace